
FBC Devotion Thursday February 18 2021 Philippians 1:6 Finishing the Work 

“And I am certain that God, who began the good work within you, will continue his work until it is 
finally finished on the day when Christ Jesus returns.” (NLT) 

Today’s Bible verse really encourages me. It says that God has started a good work in me. He’s not 
completed it yet, but He’s started. And the good news is that He hasn’t given up on me. He hasn’t 
been frustrated with me messing up time and time again to the point where He’s decided I’m a 
hopeless case. He’s there helping me learn and grow when I make mistakes.  

He’s ready to come alongside me and help me out in the areas where I fall short. God hasn’t given up 
on me yet, so I shouldn’t give up on myself. I may not be perfect, but I’m learning and growing each 
day. 

God is at work to mature us, to transform us and to make us into the men and women of God He 
created us to be.  We are designed on purpose, with a purpose. 

I hate starting something and not finishing it. I’m sure many of you are the same way, frustrated at 
projects you took up and, due to some distraction, put them down never to come back to them. Or 
perhaps you told someone you would do something, with the best of intentions, and failed to follow 
through. 

Thankfully, the Lord is not like that with anything, and especially not when it comes to His dealings 
with His people.  

Paul tells his fellow believers the gospel work the Lord began in them is not a temporary thing. It’s not 
a project He entered into with enthusiasm, and then lost steam, became bored or distracted, and left it 
incomplete. No, the Lord will finish what He started. 

Paul is trying to communicate the idea that God will persist in the work of conforming the Philippian 
believers (and Christians generally) up until the time we are all in the presence of the Lord, at which 
point the work will be complete. 

God takes the initiative in starting his work in us. He’s the one who “begins a good work” in us. 

Perhaps you’ve seen those buttons that read PBPGIFWMY. Those cryptic letters stand for a most 
important truth: “Please be patient. God isn’t finished with me yet.” Thank God, it’s true. I may not 
look like much—but God isn’t finished with me yet.  

God guarantees the outcome of his work in us. Not only does He start the process, and continue the 
process, He also guarantees its ultimate outcome. He will “carry it on to completion until the day of 
Christ Jesus.” God has promised to do it and He cannot lie. “He will do it.” verse 24: 

These words are simple and direct. No qualification, no hesitation, no doubt of any kind. Just four 
simple words: He will do it. Not “He may do it” or “He might do it” or “He could do it” or “He will do it 
if He feels like it.” Not even “He will do it if we do our part.”  

Someday you and I will stand before Jesus Christ as redeemed children of God. What is incomplete 
will be made complete. Why? Because God finishes what he starts.  


